
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– September 18, 2023 
 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 

                Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Broadband Committee will host a meeting on September 20th from 6-7:30 pm at the Sugar 

Hill Meetinghouse where residents can ask questions of NHEC, Consolidated and Spectrum 

about the latest services and broadband service. 

 

MARGO CONNORS updated the board on a meeting of the tri town transfer committee. They 

have had issues with some users of the transfer station verbally abusing the workers.  The town 

of Franconia will notify a user that this behavior is not acceptable.  Some of the future needs are 

scales, an efficient baler and a wastewater oil burner.  This would allow them to burn the oil 

collected that they are currently paying to dispose of.  They have solved the internet situation and 

are in the process of having starlink installed. 

 

The board issued Certificates of Occupancy to Monahan/Brown 309 Hidden Acres Drive and Jen 

Monsein 261 Ski Pines Club Road. 

 

The board received the 2024 State of NH Education Tax Warrant.  Sugar Hill is $353,310. 

 

The board signed a driveway permit for a reconstructed driveway for David Bell at Map 202, Lot 

8, 191 Streeter Pond Drive. 

 

The board signed the cover sheet for the MS-1 which was uploaded on September 14th. 

 

The Bette Davis piano appraisal came in at $60,000. 

 

The board reviewed the update from the Michie Corporation in regard to the Streeter Pond 

Bridge replacement over Indian Brook.  Looks like an October install. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of September 11th, 2023 seconded by 

MR. ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday September 25, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


